
May 22, 2021 

 

RE:  Ohio House Bill 248 (The Vaccine Choice & Anti-Discrimination Act) 

 

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 

Committee thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

My name is Lynne Barnes and I am grateful to Representative Jennifer Gross for sponsoring this House 

Bill 248.  The reason I support Bill 248 is because my decision to have the genetically modified shot is my 

personal choice.  I prefer to have the choice to “just wait” to see what the long-term health implications 

are before I have it injected into my body.  This shot is being so pressured with incessant marketing to 

take this injection and that has turned me against it.  I do not trust my government officials to make my 

health decisions and nor should they be.  Why are they pushing this so hard???  Something isn’t right.  

The Nuremberg Code established, every person must “be able to exercise free power of choice, without 

the intervention of any element of force, fraud, deceit, duress, overreaching, or other ulterior form of 

constraint or coercion; and should have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the elements of the 

subject matter involved as to enable him to make an understanding and enlightened decision” for any 

medical experimental drug, as the COVID shot currently is.   

The Health passports are illegal because they violate the informed consent requirement of the federal 

Emergency Use Authorization law, under which the injections were allowed to be brought to market.  

The passport also violates Title 2 of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.  The “passport” is a violation of my 

medical privacy.  If Ohio implements vaccine passports, you will be led to a situation where the 

government protects the rights and freedoms of vaccinated citizens, while infringing upon those 

unvaccinated. If the government was given the responsibility to protect our health, the logic surely calls 

for protecting us from using dangerous bicycles and driving cars, the logic calls for prohibiting still more 

dangerous activities such as hang-gliding, motorcycling and skiing.  Passports would be a form of health 

fascism.  Vaccine passports eliminate freedom because they allow an external authority to deliberately 

interfere in the lives of unvaccinated people in ways that prevent them from attaining their goals and 

pursuing their personal interests.  Please don’t rob me of my freedoms. 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for an urgency of House Bill 

248. 

Sincerely, 

 

Lynne Barnes 

Fairfield, OH  45014 


